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Apologies: Evan Christen, Clr.John Levett, Paul 

Sutton 

 

Attendance: 14 

 

Previous Minutes 

Minutes of 18 June 2018 moved/confirmed 

(Mark Wareham/Jan Bruck) 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

Geoff Barlow provided a statement. 

Opening Balance: $2296.86; less $39.00 to 

Huskisson Community Centre 

Closing Balance: $2257.86 

Report moved/accepted (Leslie Lockwood/Eddie 

Smith) 

 

Correspondence 

Voyager Park Stage 2: SCC construction works to 

upgrade park facilities scheduled to commence 

early July 2018. Expected to take 4 months and cost 

$800,000. Updates available via SCC website: 

https://shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au/MyCouncil/News/art

icleType/CategoryView/categoryld/15  

 

Council Meetings Webcast: Shoalhaven City 

Council is streaming live video and audio of 

Council Meetings (including Extraordinary and 

Special), Development Committee and Strategy and 

Asset Committee Meetings. Recently recorded 

meetings can be accessed on the page; earlier 

meetings can be accessed via the archive page. 

https://webcast.shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au/ 

 

Volunteer Awards: Advice from Hon Shelley 

Hancock. Nominations closed 13 July. 

 

DA18/1569: 20 Duranbah Dr, Huskisson. Waste 

Recycling Facility and Storage area. No issues. 

 

DA18/1705: 75 Owen St, Huskisson (Husky pub). 

Construction of Function Centre, Restaurant and 

Café. Members are encouraged to go on line and 

view the proposal. www.shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NSW Govt. Low Rise Medium Density Housing 

Code – Shoalhaven Deferral: Council has been 

granted a 12-month deferral until July 2019 to allow 

Council to consider the implications for 

Shoalhaven. 

 

SCC Notice of Council Meeting 14 August re Draft 

Medium Density Amendment. Report on Draft 

Medium Density Amendment to Shoalhaven 

Development Control Plan – Post Exhibition 

Consideration and Finalisation will be considered at 

this meeting. 

 

BBQ & Shelter Installation: Email from Craig 

Horgan, Contracts Officer, SCC: Nothing will be 

installed at Husky Beach. Preferred location near 

carpark at Moona Creek Reserve. 

 

SCC Maintenance Requests: Council seeking input 

from residents on issues that can be addressed 

whilst work crews are in our area. Garry Kelson has 

offered to be the point of contact for HWCV. 

Contact Garry on 0458 002 874 or 

kelsongande@bigpond.com  Request from meeting 

that pot holes in Keppel Street between Hawke & 

Currambene be fixed. As a matter of priority/public 

safety lighting should be considered for pathway 

around White Sands Caravan Park from Beach 

Street to Bowen Street/Corner Fegen Street.  

 

Bike Track Scoping Document: Moved that Garry 

Kelson write to Clr John Levett to offer support in 

principal for track connecting Wrights Beach, 

Bream Beach, Erowal Bay and Old Erowal Bay. 

(Penny Davidson/Eddie Smith). Motion carried. 

 

Huskisson Triathlon Festival Update: Event 

Application Form will be submitted by Elite 

Energy. Motion that Garry Kelson write to Council 

to advise we would like to receive the report before 

the 1st October long weekend to allow time for 

careful review and finalisation. Moved/Seconded 

(Eddie Smith/Geoff Barlow). Motion carried. 

 

Huskisson Woollamia Community Voice – Minutes  

General Meeting – Monday 13 August 2018, 7.00pm 

Chair: Garry Kelson 
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Bundanon Trust: First masterplan funding 

announced. Grant of $8.592m to enable building of 

art gallery and storage component. 

 

Tri Group Meeting: Report from meeting of 

Chamber of Commerce, JB Tourism and HWCV to 

discuss Huskisson priority projects including Owen 

Street upgrade. Suggestion from meeting that 

Northern side of Owen Street to be added to list. 

 

Official Opening Moona Moona Creek Bridge 

Shared Path: Invitation from Mayor to attend 

opening on 22 August at 11.30am. Steve Murphy to 

upload invitation to HWCV website. 

 

‘Wattle Day’-celebration of Spring: at Tomerong 

Hall, 5-10pm Sept. 1st-BYO, music provided 

 

General Business 
 

Resident’s Expectations for Huskisson: Motion that 

HWCV form a temporary sub-committee to 

articulate the expectations/aspirations that 

Huskisson residents have for the future 

growth/development of their town with particular 

reference to the use of public space for events. 

Recommendations from this temporary sub-

committee to be presented to a full meeting of 

HWCV for approval/discussion. Moved/Seconded 

(Penny Davidson/Jan Bruck). Motion passed.  

 

Project Officer: Clr Jo Gash advised that Council 

will be appointing a Project Officer to assist 

residents with problem solving issues regarding 

traffic, tourism etc. The Officer’s services will be 

available to all Shoalhaven communities. 

 

‘About’ Magazine: Jan Bruck was authorised to 

submit a summary/precis of the Minutes of HWCV 

meetings for publication in ‘About’ magazine with 

the objective of increasing our profile in the 

community.  

 

Roundabout: Clr Jo Gash is hopeful of receiving 

$25,000 to enable a design to be prepared for a 

roundabout at the corner of Sydney & Owen 

Streets, outside the Picture Theatre. 

 

 

Anglican Church, Cnr Hawke & Bowen Streets: 

Heritage listing on the church building was lifted 

many years ago. The church has recently been de-

consecrated and has now been sold. Concern about 

the possibility of the land being sold for 

development and the prospect of high rise on this 

site is very real. Clr Gash advised there is no DA in 

Council yet. GK advised that HWCV is unable to 

prevent the Church from disposing of their land. 

Important to note that the back area of the block 

bordering Currumbene Street is Crown land.  

 

Woollamia Rd/Goodlands Rd, rubbish/old caravans:  

Query from resident on what can be done. GK 

advised to contact the Shoalhaven Ranger. 

 

Meeting closed: 8.30pm 

 

Next meeting: 8 October 2018 (AGM) 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


